
Landscape and Stewardship Committee Meeting                                                                                            September 19, 2012                                                                                                                                                  Location: Facilities Management Rm. 101
Attendees : Janet Hack , Sheryl Gibbs, Jenny O’Grady , Mike Oettel, Sandy Parker , Phillip Cho, Joe Rexing, Celso Guitian , Donna Anderson .

Donna Anderson, Co-Chair welcomed members and conducted introductions around the table. 
Old Business
 Co -Chair and Secretary Positions are open and need to be filled when all voting members are present. 
The Campus tour information was handed out from last spring semester, so that anyone who wanted to tour the campus improvements could walk on their own.  There are some additional beds and plan material that were installed since the printing. Any questions can be directed to Donna Anderson 
News Business
Next meeting date was set for October 24, Noon to 1:30 p.m. (Free Hour)   in the Geography Department Conference room #234.  
My UMBC group has been started for Landscape Stewardship Committee, members will be invited. The group is a closed group however followers are acceptable.

Planning and Construction presented improvement projects that have been scheduled. 
1. Forest Bank 
Forest Conservation block that will support capital construction projects. 11.64 acres of forest will be preserved to accommodate future projects, located in the northern most edge of the campus east of Walker Apartments and behind the “Beach”.  The plot meets MDE and DNR review and definitions and will be a legal easement according to COMAR articles which outlines the requirements. BOR action required because it is considered a real estate action, a survey and forest delineation has been conducted and will need to be verified every five years. 
 Sandy would like copies of both documents.  Maintenance requirements will be reviewed. 
LSC recommend the representative from Senate Steering Committee should report this item and include in next Senate Steering Committee agenda. 
2. Library Storm Pond 
The Pond accommodates runoff from Parking lot 8, PAHB and other hard surfaces and exposed pipes are 45 yrs. old and has approximately 6 feet of sediment.  Improvements will be part of the PAHB Phase II project.  Project consists of creating a sediment forebay as a filtration structure, to treat stream water.  A safety bench around the pond will provide 18” water depth inside the pond to mitigate pedestrian accidents, plant material boulders, walls and paving improvements for aesthetics and improved Accessibility to the core of campus.
 Construction scheduled to start after fish spawning season, May – June 2013 and could be a phased project over the two years. 

3. Quad South 
Improve drainage in the area between Sondheim Hall and Outdoor swimming pool. This project will provide access for ambulance, fire and chlorine trucks as well as improve paving, plantings lighting. Shrubs, trees, perennials, a green Wall consisting of vines on a lattice structure   and bio-retention pond area included. The bio-retention pond will be planted with large plants like that of Patapsco Hall for aesthetics. 
  Scheduled for summer 2013.

4. Residential Area Site Improvements 
Project includes replacing asphalt walks with concrete, new ramps, handrails, steps and retaining walls coinciding with ongoing phased apartment renovations. There are several phases of renovations in the residential buildings that started with Patapsco Hall, and will continue with Hillside (Phase I and ll), Terrace (Phase lll), and West Hills apartments (Phase lV and V).  Chesapeake hall is next in the schedule.
On Terrace Apartment drawings which Phillip Cho shared there will be a new terraced gathering area in the center of the improved service road   that will feature grills and picnic tables and plantings surrounded by a mountable curb to allow fire truck access.  Dumpster for trash and recycling will be moved to the entrance of terrace apartments enclosed in a structure that compliments the apartment renovations.   Accessible walk ways will be aligned for the accessible unit, Chincoteague. 


Sandy asked about other upcoming projects
· Campus entrance – design funding has been approved, but not for construction yet.
· Old Alumni House future – physically not feasible to repair and no funds to remove as of yet. 
Landscape and Grounds Updates for fall schedule 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Replacement trees  scheduled to be planted  this Fall
· Spring bulb order  will create volunteer opportunities which will be advertised on My UMBC 
Meeting was adjourned.



 

